
 
 
 

To: Dr. Dave Palzet, Superintendent 
From: Griffin L. Sonntag, Business Manager/CSBO/Director of Transportation 

Date: June 6, 2024 

Re: Board Resolution for Serious Safety Hazard Approval 
 
 
 

Article 105 ILCS 5/29-3 requires the School Board to annually review all serious safety hazards 
approved by the Illinois Department of Transportation to verify that the hazardous conditions remain 
unchanged. This resolution is required as part of our reimbursement claim for transportation. Approval 
of the resolution allows the district to provide free transportation to students living less than 1.5 miles 
away and claim reimbursement from the State. This resolution was first enacted in 1980. Without the 
resolution, the District would only be able to claim reimbursement for transporting students who live 
1.5 miles or greater from their school. 

 
 

It is recommended that the board adopt the attached resolution for the 2024-2025 school year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Pleasantdale School District 107 

RESOLUTION 

To authorize the administration to continue free transportation for the school year 2024- 

2025 for the identified population approved at the August 20, 1980, Board meeting as part of a 

Serious Safety Hazard Finding application submitted to the Illinois Department of Transportation. 

The Board certifies that the Type I conditions identified for both Pleasantdale Middle School 

(North) and Pleasantdale Elementary (South) School remain unchanged and continue to constitute 

serious safety hazards for the 2024-2025 school year. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Arlene Cabana 
President, Board of Education 

School District #107 
Cook County, Illinois 

 

ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mary Lenzen 
Secretary, Board of Education 
School District #107 
Cook County, Illinois 

Dated: June 18, 2024 


